
         Livonia Public Schools 
Facilities and Operations 

 
 
 
Date:  May 11, 2022    
 
To: Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
    
From:   Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations 
 
Re:    Recommendation to Award the Cooper Asbestos Abatement 
 
 
I am recommending and seeking approval to award the Cooper Asbestos Abatement to 
Mid-Michigan Management at a cost of $54,296.00.  This abatement will be financed 
through the 2021 Bond.  The abatement schedule will follow the demolition of Cooper’s 
kitchen ceiling. 
 
A list of vendors that participated in this bid are listed below: 
 
 Mid-Michigan Management Okemos, MI  $  54,296.00 
 Global Green Service Group Dearborn Hts., MI $104,245.00 
 Dore & Associates, Inc.  Bay City, MI  $249,600.00 
 
Rationale:  The sprayed-on asbestos on the underside of the roof desk will be removed 
or encapsulated in place. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 
cc:  K. Oaks 
 
 


